TOWN OF DEERFIELD
TOWN BOARD MEETING
April 11 2016

[bookmark: _GoBack]Chairman Mike Schlobohm called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m.  Those in attendance were:   Supervisors Nick Brattlie, Dennis Mandt, Bill Roelof and Dan Kelly, Chairman Mike Schlobohm, Treasurer Korby Holzhueter, Clerk Kim Grob, Patrolman Al Pulvermacher and approximately thirty five attendees.

Dennis Mandt made a motion to approve the March 14, 2016 town board meeting minutes.  Nick Brattlie second the motion.  All ayes.  Motion carried.

Public Comment:   No public comment other than mineral extraction

Business
a.   Discussion & possible action to approve a loan for the final purchase preparation of the new fire truck
Mike Schlobohm made a motion to approve the loan for the fire truck.  Nick Brattlie second the motion.  All aye’s.  Motion carried.

b.  Discussion & possible action on renewal of Dane County Towns Association membership
Jerry Derr from Dane County Town Association spoke to explain what the association does for the town.  Dennis Mandt and Dan Kelly expressed they believe the current actions of DCTA are not showing that they advocate for towns.  Bill Roelof expressed he appreciates the past years work that DCTA has done but does feel the current support for towns has not been there.  Dennis Mandt made a motion to vote on whether the Town of Deerfield pays the Dane County Towns Association membership dues or not.  Bill Roelof second the motion.  Roll Call:
Bill Roelof                    Not In Favor	Mike Schlobohm        Yes In Favor
Dan Kelly                      Not In Favor	Nick Brattlie                Abstain
Dennis Mandt             Not In Favor
Motion passed.

c.  Discussion & possible action on changes to the Non-Metallic Mining and Blasting Ordinances, including but not limited to, PPV limits for historic buildings and hertz limits
Public Comment was allotted at this time with approximately sixteen people speaking.  
Bill Roelof explained the changes requested by the quarry owner, Jon Halverson, with the first change of the Non-Metallic Mining Ordinance is wording definition of the mine site so that the quarry doesn’t have to fence the entire property that Jon Halverson owns but just to fence the active mine site.  The second item is the town inspections so that town board members must announce their arrival at the mine site and be accompanied by a mine worker.  This is due to the safety of all people that are in the quarry.
Dennis Mandt made a motion to approve the Ordinance 2016-02 Amending Chapter 1 of the Town of Deerfield Code of Ord. Regulating Non-Metallic Mining Operations with respect to Inspections and the Definition of Mine Site.  Bill Roelof second the motion.  Roll Call:
Bill Roelof                    Aye	Mike Schlobohm        Abstain
Dan Kelly                      Aye 	Nick Brattlie                Aye
Dennis Mandt             Aye
Motion passed.
The board discussed the general hertz levels.  The Ordinance currently has 14 hertz.  With addition research on hertz Bill Roelof feels for this Ordinance to be more reasonable and therefore more defensible in court is to pick a very low PPV that would be allowed at these low frequencies.  Bill recommended that the board does not vote on the hertz now and wait for Brian Berninger to take his seat on the board for him to give his research on this item because he is the one who pressed for this level during the Ordinance Committee meetings.

The board discussed the PPV limits for historic buildings and fragile structures.  There has been a common agreement that historical buildings and fragile structures need more consideration when setting the limits for their protection.  With the additional research that the board completed their findings showed that there is no set PPV number for historical buildings.  With the board using the compiled data available it is recommended that 0.20 PPV.  It is believed that the quarry can still operate at that level and this was based on comparison with the Schutes Quarry owned by R.G. Houston, with this quarry being of similar material as the Oak Park Quarry.
Dennis Mandt made a motion to approve the Ordinance 2016-03 amending Chapter 2 of the Town of Deerfield Code of Ordinance Regulating Blasting with Respect to Blasting Levels, with the PPV level to be set at 0.20 inches per second at any Historic Buildings.  Dan Kelly second the motion.  Roll Call:
Bill Roelof                    Aye	Mike Schlobohm        Abstain
Dan Kelly                      Aye	Nick Brattlie                Aye
Dennis Mandt             Aye
Motion passed.

d.  Discussion on road work for 2016
Al Pulvermacher recommended that Burve Road needs work from Smith Road and on which is approximately 1 mile.  The board discussed the options of completing Burve Road or not and focus on crack filling and seal coating for other roads.  Liberty Road is being looked at for repairing maybe in 2017.  

e. Treasurer Report
Treasurer’s report was read by Korby Holzhueter for the month of March 2016.
General Account Balance:	                  $8,402.10
Money Market Balance:		               $373,632.09
Deerfield Real Estate Balance:           $1,004.19
Certificate of Deposit:		                  $17,320.30
Nick Brattlie made a motion to approve the March Treasurer’s report.  Dennis Mandt second the motion.  All aye’s.  Motion carried.

Clerk’s Report
· Reported that the website is being updated to add approved minutes

Agenda for April
Public Comment
Non-Metallic Mining Ordinance Amendment for Hertz level
Discussion on quarry elevation
Road work discussion
Discussion on speed limit on Liberty Road


Nick Brattlie made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:11 p.m.  Dennis Mandt second the motion.  All aye’s.  Motion carried.

Town of Deerfield, Kim Grob, Clerk
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